
A moment in Prayer
Dear Lord,
Help us all to be good disciples,
Help us to see the face of God in those around us,
Help us to teach others how to find you in their lives.

God Bless, Jen & Mick
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Good afternoon families
Welcome to Term 4!
What an amazing first week back we had last week. 
Thank you. Almost every child was here every day! We 
ask that all families make a really big effort to get every 
child here every single day this term as it is our goal to 
have every child read to at least one adult every day as 
we have missed listening to them all so much. Please 
help us by having your child at school every day.

Prep teaching news
As you are aware Lauren White replaced Erin Garside 
in the Prep room (Mummumburra) on a Monday and 
Tuesday last term. Lauren is going to continue this term 
as sadly, Erin Garside will not be returning to St Peter’s. 
We wish Erin all the very best for the future and know 
that Lauren will do an amazing job continuing teaching 
Mummumburra with Olivia.

Hats
Please remember that everyone needs a SCHOOL HAT 
every day this term. Please call the office to purchase 
a new one if you can’t find the old one, or it no longer 
fits. If a child does not have a hat they will be asked to 
play under the COLA.

Important Dates
There are several important dates coming up this term. 
We have a couple of Public Holidays and two School 
Closure Days, we have some big events planned and 
a couple that we are still unsure of - we ask that you 
please keep an eye on the calendar of events in the 
Newsletter and on the Website.

Cancellations
We also have a couple of cancellations due to ongoing 
Covid Restrictions: 
We will no longer be able to provide Swimming lessons 
for the Prep, 1s & 2s as only Outdoor pools are 
currently open and our lessons for the little ones are 
held indoors. Please be aware then, over summer, that 
your child has not had their usual lessons just prior to 
the season and be especially mindful of their ability 
whenever you take them to the water.

The 3/4 and 5/6 Camps will still not go ahead. We 
know that regional Victoria is allowed to have camps, 
but we no longer have any bookings as ours were 
scheduled to go ahead earlier in the year. Both the 3/4s 
and 5/6s will hold special activity days for the students 
later in the term to help fulfil some of the goals of their 
camps - building resilience, developing social skills and 
having fun to name a few.

End of Year Celebrations
We are still unsure what our End of Year Celebrations 
will look like. If the restrictions stayed as they are now, 
we would not be able to have either our Mass or Take-
away dinner back at school. We will let you know as we 
get closer to the end of year what we will be able to do.

Prep Transitions 
Currently we are still planning on having our 4 Transition 
Days for our 2021 Prep students. We are able to do this 
because we have a small number of students and we 
can spread out in our spaces. The dates will be listed 
below. The children come to school for about an hour 
to meet the other children starting next year and to 
get to know the school. These transition times are a 
vital part of helping them settle in and be comfortable 
in our space. Luckily we have many siblings of current 
students starting next year so they will be able to help 
all the new children.

Year 7 Transition
At this stage 2021 Year 7 students are not able to 
have their normal Transition Days at the secondary 
schools. This is due to the large number of students and 
parents involved in entering secondary school. Some 
of the colleges have 300 students starting, so you can 
imagine how difficult it would be to keep socially distant 
in these circumstances. We are currently working with 
the secondary schools to see what/how they can offer 
some transition sessions that look different to normal. 
Again, we will let you know when we have further 
information.

Book Week Celebration
Our Book Week was postponed earlier in the year as 
we were in the middle of remote learning. We have 
rescheduled it for Week 3 - October 19 - 22. (23rd is a 
Public Holiday).
We will have our Dress Up Day on Thursday the 
22nd of October. We ask that you don’t go out and 
spend money on a costume, but that you get creative 
with what you have at home to celebrate a favourite 
book or story or character. 
We will also have the Book Fair - but again it will look 
a little bit different. This time the kids will visit the 
Fair and complete their ‘wish list’ then the purchasing 
is done online at home. The Book Fair will run later in 
the term (last 2 weeks of November). If you have any 
questions, please call the office.

A moment in Prayer
October is the Month of the Rosary. It is a special time 
to pray the Rosary to ask Mary to bless us and pray for 
us to her son, Jesus. We encourage you all to think of 
some special intentions and special people and say the 
Hail Mary with your children and families.

Hail Mary, full of Grace,
The Lord is with you.
Blessed are you among women 
And Blessed is the Fruit of your womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God,
Pray for us sinner now
And at the hour of our death.
Amen.

Stay safe, God bless, Jen & Mick

Good afternoon families, 
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Learning Conversations
Thank you all so much for the great response to Learning 
Conversations over the last few weeks. The teachers have 
learnt so much about the students and been able to share lots 
of what is going on in the classrooms. It is really important to 
keep the communication open between home and school and 
these Learning Conversations are a huge part of that. If you 
were unable to attend a Learning Conversation please make 
contact with the class teacher to organsie another meeting 
time or a phone call.

Book Week - 22nd - 26th of August
Book Week is here!! We will start the celebrations with the 
Blurbs concert tomorrow afternoon in the Knuldoorong! We 
will also have the Book Fair in the Library from Wednesday 
the 24th until Tuesday the 30th of August. Students will go 
in class groups to have a look and write down their “wish list”. 
Michelle will be available each afternoon for orders. Dress Up 
Day will be Friday the 26th of August - the theme this year is : 
Dreaming with Your Eyes Open. Prep/1s are invited to choose 
between a Book Week Dress Up or a 100 Days of Learning 
Dress Up.  

Baker Boy visit!!
On Friday this week (dress up day) 
we are also very lucky to have a visit 
from amazing Indigenous Australain 
rapper, dancer, artist and actor - 
Baker Boy!! The students (and staff) 
will have an opportunity to meet 
Baker Boy on Friday afternoon!! 
Thanks so much to Tyler for 
organising this special treat for us.

Free Books
We were extremely lucky last week to receive several boxes 
of new books to distribute to our students. They were all free 
from a group called 123Read 2 Me. All the students were able 
to choose two books to take home.

AWARDS
Term 3 Week 6 

Co-Principals Award
Hunter McGrath

Co-Principal Award 
Last week’s Co-
Principal Award 
went to Hunter from 
Mummumburra. 
Hunter is one of our 
prep students and he 
is doing a great job 
working really hard and 
always doing the right 
thing. What a great job 
Hunter is doing being 
a student! Well done 

Balam Balam Nicholas Males
Mur Murra Bodhi Gwynn & Tjadamarra Hudson Morgan
Duan Sophia Harrington
Mummumburra Madison Hanks
Barrangal Tanesha Gurnett
Yulawil Ella Bompat
Wirrap Jiana Woodman
Banya Lindjara Bamblett-Handy & Jack Leech
Njana Nganity Mason Tanner
PE Lindjara Bamblett-Handy
Enviro Faith Douglas

Hockey Clinic
Today all the students took part in a Hockey Clinic run by 
Hockey Australia. The students had a great time learning 
about the game and practising some new skills. Thanks to Mr 
Wilkinson for organising such a fun activity! 

Father’s Day Breaklfast
It is tradition at St Peter’s to celebrate Father’s Day with a 
breakfast the Friday before. We will have our Father’s day 
breakfast on Friday the 2nd of September starting at 8.15am.  
There will be bacon and egg rolls and fresh coffee for any 
and all toi enjoy. We encourage students to invite any special 
people in their lives to come and celebrate with us. 

Book Week Dress Up Day 
This Friday!



A GOOD DAY        
By Elvis Turner

On the 11th of August the 5/6’s, ESO’s, 
teachers and Mr Chalkley went to many places 

for Passions and Pathways. 
First we went to school and I put my bag away to see 

everyone. Then we went on the bus and went to Senora 
foods factory. First we put on a hairnet and a coat for 
safety in Senora Foods. A man called Brent said we are 
having a look at chips and wraps being made. He gave 

us a packet of chips and wraps. Next we went to Lansell 
Homes. A man called Jeff showed us homes being made 

and told us how homes are made. We saw a bob cat. 
Tradies will come in and work on the homes. Then we 
went to Lake Neangar in Eaglehawk.We ate food and 

had a play on the playground. 
Next we went on the bus to Bunnings in Kangaroo Flat. 

We had a look at everything in Bunnings and some 
people had a job and told us what they do. I gave a 

certificate to a worker and got a lego box. I loved the 
excursion because I liked Sonora Foods the best. I liked 

it when I got a packet of chips.

Well done to our students 
who represented 

St Peter’s at divisional 
Athletics last week at 

Kennington Primary School. 
Zoe and Seth received 

medals for their 
sportsmanship and 

excellent participation.

Divisional Athletics



Coming to St Peter’s TOMORROW!(Tues 23rd Aug)

Duan and Mummumburra students
are celebrating 100 Days of Learning on

 
This also happens to be our Book Week dress 

up day. Students will be given the option 
to dress up as a 100 year old or their 

favourite book character. 

On the day both classes will celebrate all things 
100 with a range of exciting activities.

More details to come.

 

Friday the 26th of August



IT’S BOOK WEEK!!

DRESS UP
THIS FRIDAY!!

We’ve got lots happening to celebrate book week!  
Tomorrow we have The Blurbs coming to perform for us at 2pm - always a great show!  

The Book Fair will run from Wedneasday 24th of August until Tuesday 30th August. 
Children will bring home a wish list after their class has visited the fair. 
Payment for books can be made online, cash or eftpos at the office. 

Information about payment online is on the back of the wish list.
Dress up day is Friday 26th of August. Come dressed up as a character from a 

favourite book. Prep/1’s can choose to dress to celebrate 100 days of learning.



Catholic 
IDENTITY

St. Peter’s Primary School 

Mr. Miggy Podosky. - Catholic Identity Coordinator

21st Sunday in Ordinary Time

Something to Think About

Knowing Jesus and having a good relationship with 
him is at the heart of our faith. This is more than 
information, which is knowing about Jesus and 

what he taught and did. Some people felt they were 
privileged and had the inside track as Jesus was one 
of them but Jesus was indicating something more 
than that. His way was open to all people of good 

will. Lord help us know you better, to more in tune 
with your message, so that we may live as your 

friends and companions.

The Story

Jesus warns us off any false 
sense of entitlement: like the 

Jews, we too can feel too 
comfortable in the belief that 

God is somehow obliged to save 
us. What counts is not our past 
exploits or successes, but being 

with the Master at all times. 
I ask for humility and inner 

freedom.

The Scriptures  Luke 13:22-30
Jesus went through one town and village after another, teaching as he made his way to Jerusalem. 

Someone asked him, ‘Lord, will only a few be saved?’ He said to them, ‘Strive to enter through the narrow door; 
for many, I tell you, will try to enter and will not be able. When once the owner of the house has got up and shut 
the door, and you begin to stand outside and to knock at the door, saying, “Lord, open to us”, then in reply he 
will say to you, “I do not know where you come from.” Then you will begin to say, “We ate and drank with you, 

and you taught in our streets.” But he will say, “I do not know where you come from; go away from me, 
all you evildoers!” There will be weeping and gnashing of teeth when you see Abraham and Isaac and Jacob 

and all the prophets in the kingdom of God, and you yourselves thrown out. Then people will come from 
east and west, from north and south, and will eat in the kingdom of God. 

Indeed, some are last who will be first, and some are first who will be last.’



HAVE FUN COOKING WITH THIS FAVOURITE RECIPE FROM SCHOOL!

WHITE CHOCOLATE AND 
RASPBERRY MUFFINS

Ingredients: 
3 cups Self-raising flour		
¾ cup caster sugar
2 eggs, lightly beaten		
1 ½ cups milk
170g melted butter			 
½ cup white choc chips
½ cup fresh or frozen raspberries

Method:
Preheat the oven to 200’C. 
Sift flour into a mixing bowl and stir in sugar.
Whisk together eggs, milk and butter and then add to flour and sugar. 
Mix until just combined.
Fold in the chocolate chips and raspberries. 
(Do not over-mix).
Spoon the mixture into buttered muffin trays 
or muffin papers.
Bake for 20 minutes and then serve with butter 
while warm or leave to cool on a cooling rack.
Ice when cool with the Best Ever Frosting! 
Enjoy!

 Ecological 
STEWARDSHIP        PROJECT

Mrs. Lauren White - Eco-Stewardship Coordinator

St. Peter’s Primary School 

“It is not what you do for your children, but what you have taught them to do for 
themselves that will make them successful human beings.” (Ann Landers)

Tuesday - 5/6 Banya
Wednesday - 1/2 Mur-murra    

Thusday- 3/4 Yulawil

DJAK TJARRA

Dont forget to 
bring in your bread 

bags and tags

BEST EVER FROSTING

Beat 250g softened cream cheese 
and 60g softened butter until light 
and creamy. Add 1 cup of icing 
sugar and 1 ½ tablespoons of 
lemon juice. Beat well until smooth 
and add to top of cooled muffins. 



Welcome to Week 7 of Term 3

We hope that you are all doing well. We have been lucky to 
welcome some new families to our school this term and we 
hope that they are settling in well. Please do not hesitate to 
contact the wellbeing team if you have any questions or are 
needing any support. We can be reached either by phone 
5443 9319 or via email wellbeing@spbendigo.catholic.edu.au. 

New Peaceful Kids and Social skills groups to commence soon. 
We had a great time in the Art group on Thursday at 2nd 
break with the 5/6s - we created air clay, melty beads and 
canvases. This group is open to any 5/6s who are looking for 
an alternative to break time on a Thursday. It’s a great space 
to come to chill, have a chat and get creative during break 
time. 

How lucky are we that our partnership with Foodshare 
continues to fill our pantry, fridge and freezer on a weekly 
basis so we can provide food support to our families. The One 
Box on Friday provides a box filled with milk, fresh bread, fruit 
and vegetables - if this is something that would benefit your 
family please just let us know. As we are all aware food prices 
and availability issues have increased so please don't be afraid 
to ask, we are always happy to help.

5/6 Art group is held each 
Thursday at the 2nd break 

in the Art Room. 

Available on 
Fridays 

Every day your child can enjoy a 
delicious free healthy breakfast 

from 8:30 in the Djak Tjarra 
(Enviro).  We have a range of 
cereals, toast, fruit, juice and 

yoghurt. Yummo!!

BENEFITING IN EXCESS OF 11,000 CHILDREN

Bendigo Foodshare
St. Peter’s Primary School is a 
relatively small school in the Bendigo 
suburb of North Bendigo, with an 
enrolment of 120 students and a 
proud history, recently celebrating 
its 50-year anniversary. The team 
recently visited to learn more about 
their school food relief program 
… and we were blown away!



JOIN THE FUN OF OSHC 
Registration is FREE all you need to do is visit our 

website at
www.afterthebell.com.au 

and complete the online Registration Form. 
 Please feel free to contact our head office as we 

are happy to help you out with the process.
CONTACT US

OSHC- 0448 375 923 
Head Office- 9758 6744
Program Leader: Priya

 

EXCITING PROGRAM AHEAD 
TERM 3 - 29TH AUGUST

St Peter's
OSHC Newsletter

JOKE OF THE WEEK 

Enrol your child now
After The Bell

www.afterthebell.com.au
or email

bookings@afterthebell.com.au

PARENT 
INFORMATION

Monday- Bowling team challenge
Tuesday- Duck duck goose

Wednesday- Mirror mirror challenge
Thursday- Musical chairs
Friday- Ace corner game

What do you call two birds in love?
Tweethearts

Corn Fritters
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St Peter’s Supporting Students with DIFFERENT abilities
Intereach is an Early Childhood Partner delivering The Early Childhood Approach 

(formerly Early Childhood Early Intervention) to assist children younger than 7 who 
may have a developmental delay or disability, and their families/carers. The approach 
supports children and their families in developing the skills they need to participate in 

daily activities and achieve the best possible outcomes throughout their lives.

For the latest information about the NDIS, please visit ndis.gov.au
426 Hargreaves St, Bendigo   |   Phone: 1300 488 226


